Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	: 11th February 2013

	TIME OF MEETING
	: 7.30 p m 

	venue of meeting
	: Millennium Hall Vernham Dean

	Type of meeting
	: ORDINARY

	present
	: Mrs M PErry (MP)

	
	: mr h watkins (HW)

	
	:MRS D BRIGNELL (DB)

	
	: Mr M Knight (MK)

	
	: mrs j drury (JD)

	
	:mr r smith (rs)

	
	: Mr r winch (rw)

	Chaired by
	: mr j garbutt (jg)

	in attendance
	: Mrs K Nightingale (KN)

	Parishioners
	:1


	
	Apologies: 
None
	Action

	
	Register of Interest

No interests were registered for the meeting.
	

	
	Urgent Matters

None
	

	
	Minutes of meeting 14th January amended and signed.
	

	
	Public Participation

Councillor Mutton reported that HCC have offered the Parish Council an additional grit bin. The proposed siting near Fowlers farm was generally agreed to be undesirable so Chairman will look into it during his tour with the Highways engineer later this week. Councillor Mutton will also email Keith Thompson with our concerns. 
	JG

	
	Matters Arising
1. Use of website for advertising.  Advertising costs  in FOCUS have now been set for the year.

2. Purchase of screen for village hall. Clerk reported that the grant application for £500 had been successful and a cheque is promised this week. All those who had helped secure the grant to be thanked.
3. Phone box is now operational for 999 calls but is in poor condition. Cllr Watkins to re-draft his letter and send it to BT. 
4. Purchase of defibrillator. British Heart Foundation have withdrawn funding for schemes such as is proposed for Vernham Dean. The requirement to mount a unit externally considerably increases the costs. The logistics of volunteers managing it between themselves would be quite involved and even if mounted internally in the village hall certain security issues would need to be addressed. Tangley Parish Council have recently acquired a unit located at the Old Bell and Crown so it would make sense to talk to them to see how they intend to manage the process.
5. SLR rota is to remain as it currently stands.
6. Clerk had circulated the Parish Wildlife Kit. Send to Susan East as the Conservation Rep. As she may be interested in attending the meeting.
7. The Electricity Syndicate. It would appear this type of syndicate merely advises members of cheaper suppliers, rather than provide a procurement service. Chairman to monitor situation.
8. Chairman had replied to TVBC regarding the Sec 106 letter. It was confirmed that no monies have so far been paid.
9. Chairman had confirmed with TVBC that we wished our precept to remain at the same level as last year. A further grant of £387 will be paid to us but it is unclear exactly what or how this is to be used.
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	Correspondence
An email had been received from a parishioner who has undertaken to cut the grass in front of the houses at Dean Rise for the past 40 years. This is Highways land and it has been requested that the Council take over this responsibility from now on. Clerk to organise this with HCC. Thanks were extended to Mr Tony Vincent for his work on this.
Email received from the Post Office advising of forthcoming temporary closure. It was felt that the PO probably needs to advertise its services more in FOCUS. Chairman to reply to this effect.

Email from the Chairman of Ashmansworth Parish Council received asking for support in declaring the A343 unsuitable for HGV lorries. No action to be taken at this time as it is classed as an A road.

An email from Jane Simson thanking the Council for organising the grit bins so successfully had been received. Chairman noted that HCC had done a good job in replenishing the grit bins, providing salt bags and ice warning signs at Upton. Once the cold weather is over Chairman to write and thank Tim Lawton. The bin on the Burydene requires replenishing. 

Email from police regarding theft of lead had been passed on to the school and church.

Email from Neighbourhood Watch regarding grant for heating to be reproduced in FOCUS.
Email from police regarding carpet cleaning scam to be sent to FOCUS.

Councillors Reports
Cllr Brignell thanked Cllr Mutton for her work in organising the clearing of the Upton soakaway. She asked that the chairman put a request for a new soakaway at the bottom of Upton Farm on the verge belonging to HCC as water collects on the road. She reported that 2 trees were down on footpaths near Hen Barn and behind Vernham Manor. Cllr Watkins to report these to HCC for clearing.
Cllr Watkins reported that Meals on Wheels prices are set to increase as the TVBC subsidy is withdrawn. The village directory is set to be finalised this week. There is a shortfall in funding. If other parishes were to contribute then we would consider helping with funding also.
Cllr Drury reported on bad potholes in Vernham Street and the collapse of the road edge at Littledown. Chairman to add to his tour with HCC on Thursday and to enquire about Resilience repair scheme.
Cllr Perry requested that the culvert at Sargents Farm also be pointed out on the tour. She had attended the recent AGM of the PFA and had passed on the Chairman’s thanks to the committee for their hard work. Nicky Haigh had agreed to remain as Chairperson of the PFA.

Cllr Smith confirmed with Cllr Mutton that no changes were expected to the current CANGO bus service. He expressed concern over the speed at which the School bus passes through the valley. Clerk was asked to write to the coach company and give specific dates and times of incidents. All to give clerk any issues if they arise. Rupert Condor in Hurstbourne Tarrant is also taking similar action.
Footpaths
It was reported that all paths are waterlogged due to the recent wet weather. A stile opposite the church has dropped and is unusable. Chairman to contact the landowner. 
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	Planning
West Dene. Application to thin and reduce crown of a walnut tree. No comment.
Finance

No invoices were presented.
The direct debit for the clerks salary had been paid.

Meeting finished 9.00 pm. 

Date of next meeting: 11th March 2013
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